
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 14th January 2021
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin
Cllr Rebecchi
Stuart McMillan MSP

Alastair Montgomery - Resident

1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Louise Harris -Community Councillor
Community Police

Community wardens

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· Police – there were 8 recorded crimes including theft of generators from Cornalees Visitor Centre between 8th -10th January. Seventy calls were received, 10 of those were immediate response calls (new term for priority 1 calls).
· 
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 Wardens Report
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Eileen Virtue and were seconded by Alastair Montgomery
Matters Arising: 
Notice Boards have been updated by Eileen Virtue

Pavement Parking in Inverkip– Helen Blackwell to follow up

Footbridge lighting improvement required  – Paul Cassidy will enquire with Transport Scotland

5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 

· Email from Lynne Edgar – Scottish Water Corp Affairs Officer. 

                                   In light of Covid-19 our Annual Consultative Meeting has been replaced by

                                    an online update. Hosted by our Chair, Dame Susan Rice, DBE and Chief 

                                     Executive, Douglas Millican, we invite you to view the video at:

 

www.scottishwater.co.uk/acm
· Email from Andrew Bell – resident concerns re 

                      a)  recycling area on Inverkip Main Street-overflowing, dumping 

                                                  etc. Suggestion for CCTV. 

                      b) Tennis court/old playpark – waste ground – tidy up discussed with landowner as

                                                  arranged by Cllr Rebecchi.

                      c)  Heritage board – discussed with Rig Arts.  

· Email from MP Ronnie Cowan 7 Jan, forwarding Covid vaccine update bulletin: 

                          Covid vaccine update
  Coronavirus vaccinations are expected to start being delivered to over-80’s in Inverclyde from next week.

Inverclyde HSCP is working in partnership with the health service and local GP

practices to coordinate the rollout of the Covid-19 vaccine as soon as possible.

                           Delivery of the covid jab is dependent on supply of the vaccine from 

                        manufacturers.

Patients will be contacted by their GP practice as and when the    vaccinesupply becomes available and will be advised about where  to go for their jab.

Housebound patients will be contacted by their District Nurse or the HSCP  to have the vaccine delivered at home.

More information about the Covid-19 vaccine and vaccination programme can be found at www.nhsinform.scot or by calling the national Coronavirus 

Vaccination Helpline on 0800 030 8013 (available 8am-8pm seven days /week).

· Email with info on UK Government ICT Virtual Online Summit 2021 | 21st January

· Email from Robert Christie of Inside Govt Media Group - Quick Research Survey | 
· Delivering Effective Mental Health Provision   for an upcoming event in May 2021

· Email from Janet Blackstock re access to pitch at WB/outdoor facilities – Cllr Dorrian 

                      forwarded to Director of Education with request to respond to us.

· Email from Peter MacDonald (IC) forwarding info on survey from SPT Strathclyde 

Concessionary Travel Scheme Review - Online Survey. Unfortunately missed closing date 

                        but have emailed SPT to see if we can still submit comments.

· Email from Seonaid Knox for MSP Stuart McMillan – resident questions regarding WB 

Post office branch. Post Office confirmed current operator CJ Lang within Spar no longer be continuing after 9 March 2021.  Post Office is advertising for any interested parties to apply: 

https://runapostoffice.co.uk/branch/wemyss-bay-post-office-wemyss-bay-pa18-  6at?search_term=PA18%206AA 

· Stuart McMillan office – MSP December Newsletter 2020

· Email from Alan Williamson (IC Planning Policy Team Leader)  regarding Inverclyde Local Development Plan -  Main Issues Report with offer to attend our online meeting and provide a short presentation and answer some questions.

· Scottish Rural Action (info@sra.scot) December Newsletter . 

                   Can be accessed or signed up to via www.scottishruralparliament.org.uk 

                   Or  www.sra.scot 

Or mailing address is Scottish Rural Action, 505 Great Western Road, G12 8HN

· Email from Peter MacDonald (IC) forwarded Inverclyde Newsletter(NHS GGC) Dec

                     www.nhsggc.org.uk 

                   And another email with info for our CC admin grant 19/20. 

· Email from Amar Shakoor at spenergynetworks.co.uk    

                       – Explains the helicopter activity over Inverkip in December.  

                   (“some additional information in relation to the removal of the redundant tower line that may be of interest to you - on speaking further with the SP Energy Networks Project Team I was made aware that the contractors will at certain locations be utilising a helicopter to lift some of the  remote redundant pylons from site when they are felled. This obviously protects the ground environment and reduces vehicles movements and requirements”)   

Discussions:

Heritage Board – It has fallen down and Eileen picked it up. Andrew Bell happy to help with content.All agreed that he would be invited to be a co opted associate member to progress this – Eileen to e mail him.

Land In Inverkip (old tennis courts, swing park and land between hub and Sainsburys) – there has been lots of discussion on social media and also on the recent Inverkip and Wemyss Bay Communication and Engagement Group (Inverclyde Council Community Learning and Development) meeting about these pieces of land including use as a skate park or other venue for use by young people. Following Initial discussions with the leaseholder/landowner the community council understands that this land may be developed in future. Cllr Rebecchi suggested that the community council in conjunction with Andrew Bell and the Community and Engagement Group approach the landowner to offer to maintain the land until such times as planning permission for development is granted. Groups suggested included Blooming Inverkip to create a temporary garden. A skate park or permanent feature is not thought to be possible.   Action: Community Council to approach Andrew Bell and Communication and Engagement Group

6 Planning Matters:

· Applications locally since last meeting:

· Inverkip Daff Ave – beech tree reduction by 20%

· Inverkip Clydeview Main St – replacement staircase to rear, access 

door to close, painting facades

· Wemyss Bay Undercliff Rd – house alterations -roof,front balcony
· Inverkip Daff Ave – renewal of roof with concrete tiles in retrospect

Applications Ongoing:

· Wemyss Bay Co-op Pedestrian crossing  status – no further update, Paul to pursue as Transport Scotland had indicated that the permanent crossing work would begin pre Christmas. Action: Paul Cassidy

· Spango Valley Site Development proposals – for future discussions
Email from Alan Williamson (IC Planning Policy Team Leader) - Inverclyde 
Local Development Plan Main Issues Report with offer to attend an online meeting – all agreed this was a great idea and it would be open to the community once a date is agreed.
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· Pavement Parking – Helen Blackwell pursuing with Police.
· Local Speed signage discussed for Ardgowan Road – reports of speeding vehicles. Paul Cassidy will find out from Scott Allen at Inverclyde Council if it would be possible for residents to erect a “slow down” type sign.

· Discussions took place about whether a 20MPH limit would be useful in some areas within our villages – for future discussion
8 Treasurers Report: 
No change since last meeting

2019/20 grant authorised however no statement has been received in time for this meeting and so it is not possible to say how much has been received.

Expenditure – gnomes paint and brushes to be sunbmitted

9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB:
Bench for Cliff Lyons – cost agreed to be split with Inverkip Hub, Eileen to discuss with Kevin 
Funding request received from Inverkip Hub for Christmas activities including treasure hunt and movie night.

Wemyss Bay –Funding for some easter activities likely to be requested

Beth McLeod (Wemyss Bay) has advised that WB primary school wishes to raise £10,000 for a trim trail and is asking if there are any sources of funding hey could tap into.

Helen Blackwell attended the first Inverkip and Wemyss Bay Communication and Engagement group meeting – all priorities discussed are current Community Council ongoing items i.e. use of land in the villages and road safety.

Nordic Gnome Hunt – the gnomes have gone home for this year. Congratulation were given to three people who managed to find all of them despite lockdown. Another event will be planned for Easter.
It was suggested that a litter walking trail would kill two birds with one stone.

A poster competition linked to the environment was also suggested – Frances will contact the school to ask.

11 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 4th February at 7pm

Zoom
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Warden Report December 2020


Number of Inverclyde Council ASB Community Warden Incidents 


The number of ASB incidents for this area is 0.00%


of the total number across Inverclyde for this month


Inverkip and Wemyss Bay


ASB Category Dec 19 Dec 20


Alcohol misuse 0 0


Disorderly Behaviour 0 0


Drug/substance misuse 0 0


Intimidation/Harassment 0 0


Neighbour Noise 0 0


Public Nuisance 0 0


Setting fires 0 0


Vandalism/Environmental Damage 0 0


Vehicle related nuisance 0 0


Grand Total 0 0


Source: Inverclyde Council, 2021


Number of Community Engagements by Wardens


1


These are activities conducted by the Community Wardens that do not relate to ASB.


Number of regular vulnerable building checks in this area completed by wardens this month:


64


Don't wait for the TARA or Community Council meeting.  


Call right awayif you see Antisocial Behaviour or need advice: 0800 0131701
We can help faster if you call quicker


To request warden attendance at meetings email:


asbint@inverclyde.gov.uk



mailto:asbint@inverclyde.gov.uk




